Town of Wellfleet 335 Main Street Committee Minutes of Meeting November 3, 2005 Council on Aging Building

Present: Anne White, Chair; Elaine La Chapelle, Moe Barocas, Larry Peters, Clarence Smith and Mary Fox.

Anne White called the meeting to order at 5:30 pm.

There was a discussion of the Planning Board's concerns and their vote 3-2 against the article at their meeting.

Anne White suggested we gather information in preparation for the upcoming Town Meeting. Members took on the following tasks:

Clarence Smith - Will contact Chief Rosenthal to discuss safety and traffic issues.

Larry Peters - Will contact lower cape police departments to find out if drive-throughs in other downtowns have increased pedestrian accidents.

Mary Fox - Will contact Steve Cecil of the Cecil Group to find out his experience with drive-throughs.

Elaine LaChappelle - Will talk to bank about the possibility of using some of their visuals on our Bulletin Board. Elaine will also contact Ira Wood regarding a press conference.

Anne White - Will do an internet search of drive-throughs, and will look up documentation of the area behind the former church being an "interim" park to get to Alfred Piccard.

Moe Barocas - Will contact George Moe regarding the Building Needs Committee's assessment of the need for a new Fire Station.

Next steps include: 1) preparing a time line starting with the purchase of 335 Main Street to the present and 2) generating questions that may be asked concerning the articles.

The next meeting will be held Thursday, November 10, at 5:30 pm at the COA.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:35 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Fox Clerk